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To:
Town Council

From:
Debra M. Lane, Town Clerk

Re:
Appointment of Election Clerks, Warden and Registration Appeals Board Chairman
Date:
April 3, 2014
Background
The municipal officers of each municipality shall appoint election clerks no later than May 1st of the even-numbered years to serve at each voting place during the time the polls are open and as counters after the polls close.
Election clerks perform duties at the warden’s request including checking off voters at the incoming list, overseeing the ballot box, counting ballots, assisting the warden in monitoring petitioners and campaign activities.

Nominations
The municipal officers shall consider persons nominated by the major parties to serve as election clerks. If a municipal committee does submit nominations the municipal officers shall consider them but are not required to appoint them.

If a municipal committee of a major party fails to submit a list of nominees to serve as election clerks, the municipal officers may appoint registered voters enrolled in that party to serve as election clerks. The law does not prohibit nominations from sources other than the municipal party committees.

Nominations from the respective Cape Elizabeth town committees include Janice Chapman (Democrat) 1108 Sawyer Road, Patricia Bredenberg (Democrat) 8 Fox Hill Road and Dana Trattner (Democrat) 8 Hampton Road.
If the municipal officers are unable to appoint a sufficient number of election clerks from the political parties they may appoint any other registered voter as long as the balance between major political parties is maintained at each election, therefore the appointment of unenrolled voters is also recommended.
Term of Office

An election clerk holds office for 2 years from the date of appointment and until a successor is appointed and qualified.

Warden

In a town, with the approval of the municipal officers, the clerk of the municipality shall appoint a warden and may appoint one or more deputy wardens to assist in the duties on election day. 

The warden remains at the polling place while the polls are open and during the counting of the ballots, unless a deputy warden is there to assume the duties. The warden maintains order, enforces election laws, supervises election officials, determines the location where the collection of signatures may take place and performs other duties for presiding at the polls.
Registration Appeals Board

Municipalities with a population of 5,000 or more must have a Registration Appeals Board to hear appeals of persons aggrieved by a decision of the registrar to either remove a name from the voting list or refuse to place a name on the voting list. 

The Board consists of 3 members appointed by the municipal officers and 2 alternates. One of the 3 members is nominated by the municipal clerk to serve as chairman for a 

term of 4 years.

Anne E. Swift-Kayatta, 14 Stone Bridge Road, has agreed to accept the nomination of the town clerk to serve as the chairman for a term to expire April 14, 2018. Other board members are currently serving terms to expire May 13, 2016.
Recommended Motion
The Cape Elizabeth Town Council confirms the nomination from the Town Clerk for Anne E. Swift-Kayatta to serve as the chairman of the Registration Appeals Board until April 14, 2018 and until a successor is sworn.

The Cape Elizabeth Town Council approves the recommendation of the Town Clerk for Sharon Gower to continue as Warden and Jacqueline Coy and Debra Lane to serve as Deputy Wardens and until successors are sworn.

The Cape Elizabeth Town Council approves the following list of residents who may be considered to serve as election clerks for the Town of Cape Elizabeth for a period of 2 years and until successors are sworn.

Democrat
Pamela Anderson

Lillian Bates
Elizabeth Brogan

Janice Chapman

Margaret Davenport
Janet Hannigan

Christine Iyer

Carol Anne Jordan
Karen Kerrigan

Carol Murray
Claudia Racki
Linda Winker

Republican

Henry Adams

Scott Berry

Beverly Brooking

Deborah Bump

Marguerite Hallowell

Debra Harney

Karen Holmes

Audrey Jordan
Kathy Maxwell

Maureen McCarthy
Ed Nadeau

Ellen Nadeau

Unenrolled Voters
Kris Murray

Teresa Olsen

Please feel free to contact me if you have any further questions.

Thank you for your consideration.
